# FCC Monthly Newsletter

May Issue 2022



### **Volunteer of the Month**

There are quite a few members of our church that never miss a volunteer opportunity. These members see areas of need in our church and do their best to fulfill that need. They do not ask what needs to be done but rather search for ways to help make our church a better home for people during their spiritual journey.

One person that stands out is Michael Decker. From teaching classes to cooking dinners, Decker is been a big part of our FCC family. We want to thank Michael for all the hours he spends helping our church grow and flourish. His work and efforts have not gone unnoticed. The security team, Band of Brothers, Sunday School, and more would be incomplete without him.

## **Featured Notes**

#### A Note from the Pastor

2 Timothy 4:7 says,

"I have fought a good fight, I have finished my course, I have kept the faith."

This is a verse that is read a lot at funerals and memorial services, but I think that it

should be relevant every day for us. Daily there are challenges and distractions that the

enemy will surround us with. Rather than let these nuisances break us and steal our joy,

let us keep focused on the task before us, KNOWING that one day we will reap the

rewards that the Heavenly Father has for us. Keep pressing on toward the HIGHER calling of the Lord Jesus Christ.





#### Women's Ministry Monthly Summer Meetings

On June 13th, Pastor Teresa Pritchard will be hosting the first women's ministry meeting in her new series, "Stirring".

Learn about the talents that God has provided you and how to stir up the talents of others. We hope to see you all from 7:00pm to 8:30pm on Monday, June 13th for the first installment of this series.

Over the summer months there will be one meeting a month in this series on the following days:
Monday July 18th & Monday August 15th

Get Updates on the Women's Ministry Page on FCC's website